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Re: Official Information Act request – NZREX Data - ADHB Ref: 20211216-1152 
 
I refer to your Official Information Act request received dated 2 February 2022 requesting the following 
information: 
 

1. Total number of PGY1 positions filled through ACE matching process from 2014-2020? Could you 
please provide me those numbers broken down by year? 

2. Total number of PGY1 positions filled by NZREX doctors from 2014-2020? Numbers broken down 
by year. 

3. Total number of PGY1 positions filled by IMGs from Comparable Health countries from 2014-
2020? 

4. Do you have any preference criteria for PGY1 job hiring candidates? How does the DHB prioritise 
NZREX candidates? 

5. There was a program for NZREX doctors training in the Auckland DHB but that has discontinued 
now ? Can you please share the scope/intent of the program and what was the outcome?  

6. Is there any support program available for NZREX doctors to get the PGY1 jobs? 
 
Response 
 
Please note: 

• Prior to 2021, the House Officer training year which includes PGY1 positions commenced in 
November each year.  

• In 2020, the RMO training year dates changed from November each year to January each year. As 
part of the transition this resulted in the end date for the 2019/2020 training year being changed 
from 29/11/2020 to 17/01/2021.  

• The ACE matching process is completed prior to the commencement of the RMO training year and in 
responding to this OIA request we have provided details on which training year the ACE process relates 
to for the year specified. 

• The training year dates covered by the information requested in the OIA were as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 







 
 

We are refusing that part of your request seeking information on the outcome of the programme as 
Auckland DHB does not hold this information. We do so under s16(e) of the Official Information Act. 

 
Any further information may be held by the Medical Council of New Zealand. 

 
6. Is there any support program available for NZREX doctors to get the PGY1 jobs? 

There is no such support program. 
 
You are entitled to seek a review of the response by the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the Official 
Information Act.  Information about how to make a complaint is at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the Auckland 
DHB website. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Ailsa Claire, OBE 
Chief Executive, Te Toka Tumai Auckland District Health Board. 
 




